[image: image1.png]



Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, September 2nd, 2010 for a Regular meeting at the library. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:02 A.M.

Mrs. Starks opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mr. Cowart not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve minutes for August 19th, 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Starks. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mr. Cowart not present).

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the next scheduled meeting would have a lot of appeals for the board and they would need to come into the office beforehand to review.  

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that according to GMASS’ Terry McCormick’s estimation, that with only using two people to work the appeals as we are currently doing (the chief appraiser and associate chief appraiser) it would take approximately 6 months to complete the reviews.

Mrs. Duncan gave the board a GMASS invoice of $6,050 for approval. This invoice was for GMASS’ 11 days of appeal reviews, those 11 days were already on the contract.

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to accept the GMASS invoice of $6,050. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent (Mr. Cowart not present).

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that she had received an invoice from ITOS as well and she was looking into the price because it seemed a little high.

Communication

The board discussed some of the issues with the consent order as well as things that would be needed, i.e. additional funding, staff and what is required of the BOA and the Assessor’s office.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Mr. Nagele was given all of the information he requested in a 90+ page informational packet, he stated that he was still unsatisfied.

Mr. Peck made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:44 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion passed by 4-0 consent (Mr. Cowart not present).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors on Thursday September 16th, at 9:00 A.M. was cancelled and has been moved to Thursday September 23rd, at 9;00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

